Mr Philip Furlong

Secretary General

Department of Arts, Sport and Tourism

Kildare Street 

Dublin 2                                                                                                     14 October 2005

Dear Philip

Re: Action Plan and Report under Sustaining Progress 

I refer to Susan McGrath’s letter of 29 July 2005 requesting the Museum’s updated Action Plan and fifth Progress Report under Sustaining Progress.

I attach IMMA’s Action Plan, with the final two columns completed in respect of actions to be achieved by end August 2005; also a Progress Report covering the period February to end August 2005. These set our clear and verifiable advances across the organisation, particularly in terms of modernisation, customer service and improved efficiencies. It is my assessment that, based on the advances outlined, payment of the general round increase due to be paid on 1 December 2005 is warranted for all grades in the organisation.

I can confirm that the report has been considered by members of IMMA’s Partnership Committee and that it will be brought to the attention of the Museum’s Board at the next Board meeting on 28 October 2005.

If you or your colleagues have any queries about the Action Plan or Report please contact myself or Philomena Byrne, the Museum’s Head of Public Affairs.

Yours sincerely

Enrique Juncosa
Director

